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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, March 21, 2013 at the Honey Harbour Public Library at 7:00 p.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 

Tracey Fitchett
George Jones
Teri Restemayer 
Susan Stokes 
Ann Woods
Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent: 
Mike Kennedy 
The Board welcomed Linda Shannon, resident of MacTier who sat in on the meeting.

1.
Approve agenda

Motion 13:14

To approve the agenda the Library Board meeting of Thursday, March 21, 2013.  
Moved by Tracey Fitchett

Seconded by George Jones

Carried

2.
Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on Thursday, February 21, 2013.
i)Business arising from the minutes: none
Motion 13:15

To approve the minutes for the regular Board meeting of Thursday, February 21, 2013.

Moved by George Jones

Seconded by Tracey Fitchett

Carried

3.
      Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None

4.
Delegations: None

5.
Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report 
Honey Harbour-The circulation for February was 545.  There were 3 class visits with 22 children.  The public school has started to visit the library again after the March Break.  The HP 2320 printer that was not needed anymore due to the leasing of the new Canon copier was sold for $200.00.  

Linda Williams finished her six month contract position on March 16, 2013.  She has signed a one year temporary variable employment contract and her first shift will be in Honey Harbour on Wednesday, April 10th.

MacTier- The circulation for February was 920.  Twelve classes visited the library with 257 students.  The heating was not working from Tuesday, March 12 to Friday, March 15.  The Township maintenance staff provided space heaters in the building.  Township staff tried to solve the problem by cleaning the system and troubleshooting but a service man for the HVAC system had to be called and a new motor had to be installed and the fan had to be repaired.

The Board discussed the retirement open house for Lois Lemkay in MacTier Public Library on Saturday, May 4 from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.
Port Severn- The February circulation was 191 with 81 customers visiting the library.  Coat hooks have been installed in the foyer and boot trays have been provided by the Township.  Weeding of the fiction collection has been completed.  

Overview- The library ad was sent to the Honey Harbour Hoots and the Gloucester Pool magazine by the deadline date end of February.  

Barbara had a conference call with Gwen Wheeler, the library’s Southern Ontario Library Service Consultant regarding the non-mandatory guidelines that we did not get points for.  The Board and Staff will be working on some of these issues in 2013.

Barbara attended the Public Relations meeting with Teri and Susan on Wednesday, March 13 from 10 a.m. to noon.

Barbara met with Glenda Green, Township Human Resources to discuss the job ads for 

Clerk I in MacTier, Courier Position and the Summer Student Position in Honey Harbour.

Barbara attended the Job Fair on Thursday, March 7th from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. at Baxter Ward Community Centre.  Many people attended in the first two hours and Barbara spoke with some potential applicants.  The job ads are posted on the library’s bulletin boards and on Township and library websites.

Barbara attended the Library Meeting at the Township on Friday, March 8th at 9 a.m.

Barbara, Teri and Susan presented an information session on the library’s Accreditation Certificate to the Mayor and Council on Monday, March 11.  A photo was taken of Mayor Braid holding the certificate, Teri, Susan and Barbara in the Council Chambers.  This photo with a brief explanation was sent to the E-news for April and has been put on Facebook.    

A page of library news and events was sent to the Township for the Summer Parks & Recreation Brochure.

Information was sent to Jennifer Schnier for the April E-news.

The application has been e-filed for the Ontario Summer Jobs Service Grant.  This grant offers a two dollar per hour subsidy for the summer student in MacTier.

b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The Library Board perused the cheque register.

c)Committee Reports

i.) Public Relations Committee-Susan Stokes reported on Wednesday, March 13th meeting with Teri and Barb.  All Cottage Associations have been contacted and sent information for their annual meetings or membership newsletters.  Information regarding the Port Severn Library will be delivered to Wildwood Trailer Park.  Susan will give out information at two road association meetings.  The contents for the Annual Report and the Strategic Planning brochures was discussed.  The committee felt that the tri-fold brochures worked well for both reports.  Some layout guidelines were discussed and will be sent to Ontario Library Service North.
ii) Friends of MacTier Library-The Friends received $250 for the library from the ticket sales of the gift baskets raffled off during the Catholic Women’s League lunches.


d)Strategic Plan 2013-2016- i)Brochure- The contents were discussed.
Motion 13:16

To accept the Strategic Plan Draft Document as presented at the Board meeting of Thursday, March 21, 2013.

Moved by Tracey Fitchett


Seconded by George Jones

Carried


 ii)Committees- The Board Trustees discussed what committees they wanted to participate in.
Motion 13:17

To approved the following members of the Georgian Bay Public Library Board for the Accessible Library Services Committee: Tracey Fitchett.

Moved by George Jones


Seconded by Tracey Fitchett

Carried

Motion 13:18

To approved the following members of the Georgian Bay Public Library Board for the Port Severn Pilot Project Committee: Francine Albrough and Susan Stokes.

Moved by George Jones


Seconded by Tracey Fitchett

Carried

Motion 13:19

To approved the following members of the Georgian Bay Public Library Board for the Sustainability/Funding/Grants Committee: Ann Woods and George Jones.

Moved by Francine Albrough


Seconded by Ann Woods

Carried

e)Website-Chris Gough, the library’s website designer met with Deb Barkley and Barb Swyers on Tuesday, February 26 for 2 hours to talk about several edits and updates to the headings on the website page.  He also did some training with Deb and Barbara so they can do their own updates.  The website needs to be updated to meet accessibility standards and this was discussed with Chris.  The cost is $1250 and Barbara is researching potential grants but the fee can be taken from the Literacy Reserve.  Francine will look into the Muskoka Community Network grant.  
Motion 13:20

To approve the expense of $1250.00 to edit the library’s website and to comply with Accessibility Standards.  The cost to be charged to the Literacy Reserve Fund.

Moved by George Jones


Seconded by Ann Woods

Carried

f)Library/Township meeting-Teri Restemayer  reported on this meeting held on Friday, March 8 requested by Mayor Larry Braid.  The meeting was attended by Mayor Larry Braid, Councillor Mike Kennedy (Library Council Rep), Jeff Lees, Director of Finance, Glenda Green, Human Resources, Jessica Gundy, Assistant Clerk, Teri Restemayer, Library Board Chairperson and Barbara Swyers, CEO.  Four main issues were discussed including Township assistance to the Library, decision making process, Port Severn Pilot Project and Communication.  
This meeting was very beneficial as the library representatives had the opportunity to discuss with the Mayor and staff some of the library’s vision and needs for the future.  
Motion 13:21

To authorize Barbara Swyers, CEO to work with the Township staff to create a services agreement for Payroll, Accounts Payable and Library Banking.

Moved by Ann Woods


Seconded by George Jones

Carried


g)Council Rep Report-Mike Kennedy was absent
6.

New or Other Business:

i)  Annual Report 2012- The Board reviewed the contents of the draft Annual Report.  Francine brought it to everyone’s attention that the Mission Statement was different from the one in the Strategic Plan contents.  Barbara will check if a new Mission Statement was passed.   

Motion 13:22

To accept the Annual Report 2012 Draft as presented at the Board meeting of Thursday, March 21, 2013 pending the correction of the Mission Statement.

Moved by Francine Albrough


Seconded by George Jones

Carried

ii) Board Meetings: May 16 & December 12- The Board discussed changing the dates of these two meetings as several members had a conflict on these dates.  The May meeting will be on Thursday, May 9th at 7 p.m. in the Honey Harbour Public Library.  The December meeting will be in MacTier Public Library on Thursday, December 5th at 7 p.m.     




iii) Library Card: Non-Resident fee & Summer Non-Resident fee

The yearly fee of $20 was rescinded in previous years.  Libraries in Muskoka do not charge customers if they have a library card from their home library in the District.   Last summer, the library had several requests for a summer membership and Barbara feels that this would be a way to bring in some revenue for the library.  The household fee for library service in the Township of Georgian Bay is approximately $25.00 per household.
Motion 13:23

To approve an annual fee of $25.00 for non-residents and $15.00 for summer non-residents from May to October exempting residents with a Port Severn address for use of library services.  This will also grandfather those with existing cards from neighbouring areas.  

Moved by George Jones


Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

iv)Doors Open Ontario- Sunday, May 19-The library has expressed interest to have an artist in the Community Room.

v)Just Add Water Festival-Thursday, July 11 to Sunday, July 14- The library will have a table on Saturday, July 13.  Susan Stokes, Ann Woods and Barb Swyers have volunteered to be at the booth that day at various times to be determined as the event approaches.
           7.   Closed Session: No closed session.
8. Adjournment 



Next meeting is on Thursday, April 18, 2013 at the MacTier Public Library 

Motion 13:24


To adjourn the Board meeting of Thursday, March 21, 2013 at 9:02 p.m.

Moved by George Jones


Seconded by Ann Woods

Carried

_____ ________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson
______________
 




As Amended:____ ______
Vice-Chair



 

______________
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